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MEMORIAL DAY 

We remember and honor  all the men and women  from all the wars and conflicts who sacrificed so 
much for us; to all who served and to those who are presently serving we extend our deepest gratitude.  
Our Wounded Warriors—we will not forget you.   The Lobo Wing World War II veterans are:  Clay Keen, 
Harry Elegreet, John Reeves and Don Witschger.  Be sure to thank a veteran.  

PT-26 GOING TO AN AIR SHOW 

 

Mike Rice will be flying the PT-26 to Pueblo, CO, June 6-7 for the Pueblo Air Blitz 2015 sponsored by the 
Weisbrod Museum and the CAF Mile High Wing.  The Lobo Wing will be there with the BX.  Rides will be 
available on the B-25 & SNB-5 Twin Beech (call 719-948-9219).  Also, B-25 rides are available June 1-7th.   

They will have Warbird Static Displays Military Re-enactors  Parachute Jumpers 

  EAA Young Eagle Flights Vintage Airplanes & Cars RC Modeler Demos 

 

Come and join the fun and help the Lobo Wing with the BX.   Call Mike for more information. 

NEWS ABOUT OUR GLIDER FRIENDS 

 

“Cloudstreet, Soaring the American West”  a documentary  about flying gliders at Moriarty Airport and 
the Southern Rockies was produced by Mike Abernathy of Moriarty.   It will be presented on PBS KNME 
Channel 5 on Wednesday, May 27 at 9 pm.  You’ll recognize a few of the pilots! 

H A P P Y    B I R T H D A Y  

   D O N   W I T S C H G E R  

                                                    9 0  Y E A R S  Y O U N G       -  -    J U N E   6 th   



 Bowling Tournament  Fund Raiser 

 Hope you’ve marked your 
calendar and saved the date:   October 
24, 2015, Starlight Lanes at Santa Ana 
Casino for the Lobo Wing Second 
Annual Bowling Tournament  Fund 
Raiser.  Last year was very successful and 
everyone who participated had a great 
time.  So, this year we look forward to 
seeing you again and getting your team 
ready.  We have Stan Higgins’ team 
practicing in other tournaments and 
they are looking for competition!  Let’s 

SURPRISE VISIT 

 If you leave the hangar door open you never know who just might drive right up and park in the 
hangar!  Well, the weather was threatening and this cute little red car drove up to the apron of the 

hangar and was guided in with runway marshalling expertise.  It was HARRY ELEGREET, a 30-year 
member of the Lobo Wing and a car aficionado.  The car is a 1937  “Arrest-Me Red”  (only Harry could 
get a color that name) Ford 5-window coupe body-off restoration with modifications to accommodate 
modern safety and convenience features.     (Disc brakes, new General Motors ZZ4 performance 355 HP 
V-8 engine, automatic transmission, power brakes & steering, air conditioning etc.).  The car was built by 
a professional builder in Pennsylvania.   Harry says “it makes me very punctual!” 



 

AT-11 PROGRESS ITEMS 

 Work is nearly complete on the fabrication of the two fuel cell covers. 

 Work continues on the installation of equipment on the nacelle firewalls. The wire printer is now 
operational and installation of aircraft wiring will begin shortly. 

 Work continues on the center control console.  Design of instrument and electrical panel is underway. 

 The installation of the correct tail wheel assembly is underway. 

 

OUR NEWEST LOBO WING MEMBER  

 

          WELCOME JERRY CLEAVER!    

 

THIS BETTER BE GOOD! 

Maybe they’ll figure it out???    Stay tuned…….. 

See you at the hangar. 

LOBO ROSE                       Remember:  The Lobo Wing is small but mighty! 


